From: Thomas Widrow <thomas.widrow@johnmuirtrust.org>
Date: Wed, 9 Aug 2023 at 14:30
Subject: Transition Black Isle: introduction a Carbon Emissions Land Tax
I am contacting you because as an organisation member of the Scottish Climate Action Network, I believe you will be interested in one of our policy proposals for the Scottish Government: the Carbon Emissions Land Tax (CELT). Over 30 climate and environmental justice coalitions, organisations, charities, community groups and businesses representing hundreds of thousands of Scots have already publicly backed our campaign. 
 

What is CELT: it’s a tax that applies to large landowners. It aims to shift land management technics away from polluting ones so that Scotland’s land can once again soak up large amounts of greenhouse gases.

Who will be liable: Scotland’s approximately 750 largest landholdings (more than 1,000ha), covering 60% of the nation's total land. Community-owned land would be granted a significant grace period or exemption. Local authorities will administer the tax and can then reinvest in local projects that address land management.

 

How it works: a bit like the energy consumption labels on our electrical goods – land will be assessed for maximum natural carbon sink potential then measured for actual carbon sink levels. Depending on the difference between the two figures, landholders will fall into different bands and pay more or less tax.

 

This tax is essential: our current land management contributes to Scotland’s greenhouse gas emissions. But it has the potential to soak up enormous amounts of harmful emissions. In fact, restoring just 75% of our damaged peatland and allowing native forest cover to reach 20% of its maximum capacity would take out the emission equivalent of every Scottish car on every road in the country, plus some more.

 

We are in advanced talks with the Scottish Government with the aim of including this proposal in the upcoming Land Reform bill. One of their asks is for us to demonstrate there is support for this policy. In that spirit, we are delivering a public-facing campaign to gather support for the policy over the summer and into the autumn.

The John Muir Trust is now circulating a letter of support for CELT with our partners and potential allies, and we would appreciate you distributing the letter with your members and network. 

You can find it here: CELT_open_letter_original.pdf
 

Alongside the letter, you can read our briefing for more info. I’m also happy to schedule a meeting with you to discuss in more detail. 

If you think your organisation could add its name to the growing list of supporters, please let me know and I can send you the form specific to organisations.

 

Have a great day,

Thomas

Thomas Widrow (he/him)
Campaigns Manager
 
Click here to learn about our campaign to implement a Carbon Emissions Land Tax!
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